Wisconsin Council of Safety Meeting Minutes

June 21, 2018

The Muse at Sentry World, Stevens Point, WI

Meeting called to order by Chairman Scott Mulqueen at 4:30pm 

Self Introductions were made by 34 members and guests. 
Treasurer’s Report:  A favorable report was read by Treasurer Doug Martyniuk. 
Motion to adopt by Joe Walesewicz, seconded by Craig (Smitty) Smith,  Adopted by the Council
Secretary’s Report: was printed in Safety Signals and distributed to attending members by  

Chris Bordeaux.  Motion to Adopt by Jerry Moll,   Seconded  by  Ashley Backus, Adopted by the Council
Presentation:  No speaker this month, Critique of the Truck Driving Championships was the main focus.  
Sue asked if the Council would again be willing to be a $200.00 sponsor for the Breakfast of Champions at National Truck Driving Championships in Columbus, Ohio

 Motion to Adopt by Chris Bordeaux,   Seconded  by  Joe Walesewicz, Adopted by the Council 

Judges and Timers - We were asked to have judges and timers get to the next station quickly and be cautious of where the truck is traveling.

Sign up Monkey -  We need to find a better way to know how many volunteers are coming so we can plan better for station assignments.

Rookie of the Year – This needs to be clarified and communicated better to the contestants. Rookies should have asterix by their names

We need to have a better designated path to the observation area, visitors were walking through the start line and truck staging area.

Safety Council Vice President, Luke Haen has graciously stepped in and volunteered to host the evening gathering of the Wisconsin Champions at the Nationals in Columbus, Ohio.  Sue Webb has done this in the past.

Vice President Luke Haen addressed the group with a big Thank You for all of the support and professionalism that was given/shown to him at this years TDC.

Chris Bordeaux chimed in with the same sentiment as it pertained to the staff and volunteers from FVTC. Rob and his staff kept up with our hectic style and didn't miss a beat. 

End of Day -  We cannot forget to draft a end of Day Checklist  for Money, Tents and Freezables etc.. 

Champions Practice is at NM Transfer, 630 Muttart Rd Neenah, WI.  Set up at 9am, practice until ????

Lenny Salentine will provide his famous lunch again. All are welcome, call Chris Bordeaux at 

920-858-5486 with any questions.

Old Business:
Sue has submitted all the information to the ATA for the Suma Cum Laud Award.  Our group has received this award for many years and she's confident that our efforts will pay off again this year.  As we move forward, we must continue to submit anything that our members do to promote Safety, to the Madison office. 

Sue also informed us that there are three WMCA members who are in the running for the ATA Fleet Safety contest.  She is excited for them and wanted to thank all the Council members  who assisted in getting the information compiled.  There still isn't any word on Sue's replacement, she is beginning to have concerns with upcoming events like the  Road Team appearances, the tabulation for the Presidents Safe Driving Club and Driver of the Month programs.

Sue informed us that she is willing to work on these projects as a paid consultant. This is a decision that can only be made by the Board.

Pam Jones commented that the Council will have two openings this fall and interested parties should  contact a Past Council President to get insight. These are 4 year terms, elections will be held in December

Safety Signals are still down because of a internal computer issue with the virus/spam scanning system.  This will hopefully be back online very soon.

On a final note.....

This was the WCSS meeting that Sue will officially attend. There were many individuals who took their turn reminiscing events over the past 30 years that Sue has been a part of.  The one that continued to stand out over and over was how she administered programs and brought individuals together for  programs that contributed to saving lives on the nations highways.  We all wish Sue the best of health and enjoyment of her retirement.

A motion was made by Craig (Smitty) Smith to adjourn, seconded by Jerry Moll – All voting in favor  

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Bordeaux

Secretary                           




   
